
The PHARMACY GUILD of AUSTRALIA 

31 March 2005 

_\ ~\~\\)' 
·\l---' Industrial Registrar 

Australian Industrial Registry 
Nauru House 
GPO Box 1994S 
MELBOURNE VIC 3001 

Dear Sir 

NATIONAL SECRETARIAT 

Enclosed herewith, in accordance with Section 230(l)(b)(c) and (d) ofRegulation 147 
(a)(b)(c) and (d) of the Workplace Relations Act 1996, is a Declaration in respect ofthe return 
required to be lodged with your office. 

The Declarations verifying that the register of members has been maintained and giving 
details of the number of members at 31 December 2004 will be lodged by each of the 
respective Branches. 

Yours faithfully 

~w~ 
Patrick Reid 
National Vice President 

CC: Branch Directors 

LEVEL 2, 15 NATIONAL CIRCUIT BARTON ACT 2600 

PO Box 7036 CANBERRA BUSINESS CENTRE ACT 2610 AusTRALIA 

TELEPHONE +61 2 6270 1888 • FACSIMILE +61 2 6270 1800 

EMAIL guild.nat@guild.org.au 
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DECLARATION 

In the matter of the Australian 
Workplace Relations Act 1996 
AND 
In the matter of The Pharmacy 
Guild of Australia AR 2005/1 57 

I, Patrick William Reid, National Vice President, do solemnly and sincerely declare as 
follows: 
That: 

1. I am a National Vice President of The Pharmacy Guild of Australia ('The Guild'). 

2. That the annexure hereto marked 'A' is a true and correct list of officers of The 
Pharmacy Guild of Australia for 2005 as at the thirty-first day of March 2005. 

3. That the annexures marked 'B' 'C' 'D' 'E' 'F' 'G' 'H' and 'I' contain a true and correct 
record of the office bearers and members of Branch Committees of The Pharmacy 
Guild of Australia for 2005 in the states ofNew South Wales, Victoria, Queensland, 
South Australia, Western Australia, Tasmania, the Australian Capital Territory and the 
Northern Territory respectively as at the thirty-first day of March 2005. 

4. That the annexure marked 'J' contains a true and correct record of the Branches of The 
Pharmacy Guild of Australia for 2004, as at the thirty-first day of March 2005. 

5. That the office addresses included in the annexures 'A' 'B' 'C' 'D' 'E' 'F' 'G' 'H' and 'I' to 
my Declaration dated the thirty-first day of March 2005, are a true and correct record 
of the addresses of the registered offices of The Pharmacy Guild of Australia­
National Secretariat and its New South Wales, Victoria, Queensland, South Australia, 
Western Australia, Tasmania, the Australian Capital Territory and Northern Territory 
Branches. 

And in accordance with Section 230(1)(b)(c) and (d) and Regulation 147 (a)(b)(c) and (d) of 
the Workplace Relations Act 1996 I hereby declare that the information contained in this 
Declaration is true and correct to the best of my knowledge and belief. 

Patrick Reid 
National Vice President 

This 31 day of March 2005 



ANNEXURE 'A' 
THE PHARMACY GUILD OF AUSTRALIA- AR 20051156 

NATIONAL COUNCIL 

National President 

Senior National Vice 
President 

National Vice President 
-Finance 

National Vice President 

National Vice President 

National Vice President 

JWBronger 

HDZafer 

SBBanks 

JCDowling 

IKMarshall 

PWReid 

 Pharmacist 

 
Tel (02) 9360 3929 
Fax (02) 9358 2290 
Mob 0418 643 200 
john.bronger@guild.org.au 

 Pharmacist 

Tel (08) 9384 0380 
Fax (08) 9385 1101 
Mob 0407 462 472 
hzafer@wa. guild.org.au 

Pharmacist 

Tel (02) 9966 8377 
Fax (02) 9966 9750 
Mob 0407 940 444 
si.banks@nsw.guild.org.au 

Coventry's Pharmacy Pharmacist 
64 Gilbert Street 
LATROBE T AS 7307 
Tel (03) 6426 1102 
Fax (03) 6426 2280 
Mob 0408 131 094 
coventcys@bigpond.com.au 

Trower Road Night & Day Pharmacy 
Shop 3 266 Trower Road Pharmacist 
CASUARlNA NT 0811 
Tel (08) 8981 2125 
Fax (08) 8981 4628 
Mob 0413 282 843 
im@austamet.com.au 

Capital Chemist Tuggeranong 
Shop 60 Hyperdome Centre Pharmacist 
TUGGERANONG ACT 2900 
Tel (02) 6293 1166 
Fax (02) 6293 1274 
Mob 0410 537 759 
patrick.reid@capitalchemist.com.au 



National Vice President KS Sclavos 

National Vice President WJScott 

National Vice President IPTodd 

Terry White Chemists Pharmacist 
Myer Centre, Level E 
91 Queen Street 
BRISBANE QLD 4000 
Tel (07) 3221 3416 
Fax (07) 3221 9041 
Mob 0415 879 830 
kos.sclavos@guild.org.au 

Mailing Address: 
POBox457 
SPRING IDLL QLD 4004 

Full Life Pharmacy Mill Park Pharmacist 
Shop 50 Stables Shopping Centre 
Childs Road 
MILLPARK VIC 3082 
Tel (03) 9810 9999 
Fax (03) 9818 8627 
Mob 0419 339 037 
bill.scott@guild.org.au 

Southern Arncal Chemists Pharmacist 
79 Main South Road 
O'HALLORANIDLL SA 5158 
Tel (08) 8381 1875 
Fax (08) 8322 8299 
Mob 0419 847 397 
ian@guildsa.asn.au 

THE ABOVE NATIONAL OFFICE BEARERS CONSTITUTE THE NATIONAL 
EXECUTIVE. 

Councillor HWGCuthill 
National Delegate Tas 

Councillor JHMDornan 
National Delegate NSW 

86 Hobart Road Pharmacist 
KINGS MEADOW TAS 7249 
Tel (03) 6344 3658 
Fax (03) 6344 7337 
Mob 0409 446 408 
harveyc@hotmail.com 

All Night Chemist Fairfield Pharmacist 
20-26 Ware Street 
FAIRFIELD NSW 2165 
Tel (02) 9724 1212 
Fax (02) 9872 2696 
Mob 0438 378 158 
jhmd@hotrnail.com 



Councillor RJCFoster Rob Foster and Thuy Trinh Phannacy 
National Delegate Vic 277 Huntingdale Road Phannacist 

CHADSTONE VIC 3148 
Tel (03) 9807 5073 
Fax (03) 9807 9621 
Mob 0419 339 056 
rob.foster@vic. guild. org.au 

Councillor TJLogan Tim Logan's Nambour Pharmacy 
National Delegate QLD Shop 2-3 Nambour Central Mall 

LoweSt Phannacist 
NAMBOUR QLD 4560 
Tel (07) 5441 1417 
Fax (07) 5441 5536 
Mob 0418 961 721 
tim.logan@guild.org.au 

Councillor PSMcBeath POBox2836 Phannacist 
National Delegate NSW CARLINGFORD COURT NSW 2118 

Tel (02) 9872 2166 
Fax (02) 9872 2696 
Mob 0412 241 033 
peterm@mcbeathpharm.com.au 

Councillor ZLMullen  Pharmacist 
National Delegate W A 

Tel (08) 9324 2072 
Fax (08) 9324 2075 
Mob 0417175 573 
lenette@iinet.netm.au 

Councillor DS Nolte David Nolte's Phannacy Phannacist 
National Delegate VIC 701-703 Rathdowne Street 

CARLTON VIC 3054 
Tel (03) 9349 1522 
Fax (03) 9349 1115 
Mob 0418 394 464 
david.nolte@vic.guild.org.au 

Councillor PDSimmons AA Russell Chemist Phannacist 
National Delegate SA I Mitchell Street 

HYDEPARK SA 5061 
Tel (08) 8271 2424 
Fax (08) 8271 8993 
Mob 0429 996 626 
hxdeparkphannacx@ninet.com.au 



Executive Director SG Greenwood 

Registered Office 

 Executive Director 
 

Tel (02) 62921846 
Fax (02) 6291 4342 
sg@guild.org.au 

Level2 
15 National Circuit 
BARTON ACT 2600 
Tel (02) 6270 1888 
Fax (02) 6270 1800 
guild.nat@guild.org.au 



 

Level 36, Nauru House 
80 Collins Street, Melbourne, VIC 3000 
GPO Box 1994S, Melbourne, VIC 3001 

Telephone: (03) 8661 7822 
Fax: (03) 9654 6672 

 
Our ref. AR2005/156-164 
 
 
 
Mr Patrick Reid 
National Vice President 
The Pharmacy Guild of Australia - National Secretariat 
PO Box 7036  
CANBERRA BUSINESS CENTRE  ACT  2610 
 
Email: guild.nat@guild.org.au 
 
 
Dear Mr Reid 
 

RE:  The Pharmacy Guild of Australia and Branches 
Annual Return of information contained in records kept by  
organisation and branches  

 
I have received your letter of 31 March 2005 together with Annexures A, B, C, D, E, F, G, H and 
I providing information required to be lodged in accordance with subsection 233(1) of Schedule 
1B of the Workplace Relations Act 1996 (the Act):   

 
The documents lodged cover the required information for the 2005 Annual Return of the 
National Secretariat and Branches of The Pharmacy Guild of Australia. 
 
The annual return will be placed on a website maintained by the Industrial Registry at 
http://www.e-airc.gov.au/175V. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Margaret Williams 
Statutory Services Branch 
 
13 April 2005 



The PHARMACY GUILD of AUSTRALIA 

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR 

19May2005 

f~o& 
~ / 
-~ The InjuStrial Registrar 

C\" I. Au~ttlilian Industrial Registry 
'fW' ~auru House 

/ GPO Box 1994S 
// MELBOURNE VIC 3001 

Dear Sir 

In compliance with the provisions of section 230 (l)(d) and regulation 147 (e) of the RAO 
Schedule of the Workplace Relations Act 1996, The Pharmacy Guild of Australia submits the 
following information. 

National Offices for which nominations will be called during the twelve month period 
commencing 1 January 2005 are: 

1. National President 1 

2. National Vice Presidents 8 
(Under the provisions of Rules 12(b) and 55b(a)(ii) there shall be one National 
Vice President from each Branch). 

The office holders listed above comprise the National Executive. The reason for the election 
is that the current terms of office will expire in November 2005. 

The election for National President will be conducted under a preferential voting system and 
the election for National Vice Presidents will be conducted under a direct voting system 

Nominations Dates Closing 
National President 
National Vice Presidents 

Dates Opening 
26 August 2005 
26 August 2005 

12 September 2005 
12 September 2005 

LEVEL 2, 15 NATIONAL CIRCUIT BARTON ACT 2600 

PO Box 7036 CANBERRA BUSINESS CENTRE ACT ~610 AUSTRALIA 

TELEPHONE +61 2 6270 1888 • FACSIMILE +61 2 6270 1800 
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INTERNET www.guild.org.au 
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- 2 -

It is the wish of the Guild that the 2005 National Guild elections be wnducted by the­
Australian Electoral Office. A copy of the proposed election timetable for the National 
Elections is appended hereto. 

The term of the office for the 2005 elections will be three years. 

Please note no election is required for the Executive Director until 2007. 

Yours sincerely 

Patrick W Reid 
National Vice President 

CC: 

JBronger 
SBanks 
R:Foster 
HZafer 
I Marshall 

I Doman 
o·Nolte 
I Dowling 

S Greenwood C Nelson 

.PMcl3eath 
WScott 
HCothill 
MBellhan 

TLogan 
P"Simmons 
PReid 

K Sclavos 
I Todd 
ZLMullen 



ELECTION TO NATIONAL OFFICE 

National President, National Vice Presidents 2005 

Tuesday 23 August 

Friday 26 August 

Monday 12 September 

National President 

Tuesday 13 September 

Monday 19 September 

Tuesday 4 October 

Wednesday 5 October 

National Vice Presidents 

Wednesday 12 October 

Thursday 20 October 

Thursday 3 November 

Friday 4 November 

Tuesday 22 November 

Councillors elect. Names received by national office from 
Branch Directors following announcement of results of Branch 
elections. 

Returning Officer calls for nominations for National President 
and National Vice Presidents from Councillors-elect. 

Nominations close 

If only sufficient nominations received to fill position of 
National President no election is required and the result can be 
announced by the Returning Officer although the National 
President-elect will not assume office until the National Council 
meeting in November. 

If more than one nomination received for the office of National 
President the Returning Officer shall distribute ballot papers 
and how to vote instructions with pre-paid envelopes. 

Ballot closes at 5pm 

Returning Officer counts ballot papers and announces result 

If only sufficient nominations have been received by 12 
Septemberto fill positions no election is required and the result 
can be announced by the Returning Officer although the elected 
office bearers will not assume office until the National Council 
n1eeting in NoveElher. 

If more than one nomination has been received for any of the 
offices of National Vice President the Returning Officer shall 
distribute ballot papers and how to vote instructions with pre­
paid envelopes. 

Ballot closes at 5pm. 

Returning Officer counts ballot papers and announces result 

Returning Office declares election result at National Council 
meeting. 

The term of office for the Guild Office Holders elected in accordance with the foregoing 
timetable will be three years. 



 

Level 36, Nauru House 
80 Collins Street, Melbourne, VIC 3000 
GPO Box 1994S, Melbourne, VIC 3001 

Telephone: (03) 8661 7822 
Fax: (03) 9654 6672

Our ref. AR2005/156 
 
 
  
 
Mr Patrick Reid 
National Vice President 
National Secretariat 
The Pharmacy Guild of Australia 
PO Box 7036 
CANBERRA BUSINESS CENTRE  ACT  2610 
 
Email: guild.nat@guild.org.au 
 
 
Dear Mr Reid 
 

  Re: The Pharmacy Guild of Australia  
  Annual Returns of information contained in records kept by organisation  
 
I acknowledge receipt of your letter dated 19 May 2005 providing information on anticipated 
elections for the National Secretariat to be held during the 2005 calendar year.  The information 
was received in the Industrial Registry on 23 May 2005. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Margaret Williams 
Statutory Services Branch 
 
9 June 2005 
 




